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VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
Mr. Adam Teitzman 
Commission Clerk 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

August 23, 2021 

Jason A. Higginbotham 
Senior Attorney 
Florida Power & Light 
Company 
700 Un iverse Boulevard 
Juno Beach, FL 33408-0420 
(56 1) 691-7108 
jason.h igginbotham@fj:,1.com 

FILED 8/23/2021 
DOCUMENT NO. 09627-2021 
FPSC - COMMISSION CLERK 

Re: Florida Power & Light Company-Docket No. 20210000-OT 
Notice of Subsequent License Renewal Application for St. Lucie Nuclear 
Generating Units 1 and 2, Pursuant to Rule 25-6.04365(6), F.A.C. 

Dear Mr. Teitzman: 

Rule 25-6.04365(6), F.A.C., directs a utility to provide the Florida Public Service 
Commission ("Commission") Clerk with a written summary of communications concerning major 
milestones between the Nuclear Regulatory Commission ("NRC") and the utility concerning 
license renewal within 21 days ofreceipt or mailing by the utility. 

On April 7, 2021, Florida Power & Light Company ("FPL") provided the Commission 
with notice that, on March 17, 2021, FPL submitted to the NRC a Notice of Intent to Submit a 
Subsequent License Renewal Application ("SLRA") for the Operating Licenses for St. Lucie 
Nuclear Generating ("St. Lucie") Units 1 and 2 in the third quarter of 2021. 

FPL hereby notifies the Commission that, on August 3, 2021, FPL submitted to the NRC 
an SLRA for the Operating Licenses for St. Lucie Units 1 and 2. By its SLRA, FPL seeks to 
extend the term of each operating license by 20 years beyond its current expiration date. The 
current renewed Facility Operating License for St. Lucie Unit 1 expires on March 1, 2036, and the 
current renewed Facility Operating License for St. Lucie Unit 2 expires on April 6, 2043. 

Please contact me at (561) 691-7108 if you or your Staff has any questions regarding this 
notice. 

Florida Power & Light Company 

700 Universe Boulevard, Juno Beach, FL 33408 

Sincerely, 

Isl Jason A. Higginbotham 
Jason A. Higginbotham 
Fla. Auth. House Counsel No. 101 787 5 




